[image: image1.png]



Department of Human Resources

311 W. Saratoga St.

Baltimore, MD.  21201-3521
FIA INFORMATION  MEMO


Issuance Date: April 28, 2000

Effective Date: April 1, 2000


Control Number: 00-48

TO:

DIRECTORS, LOCAL DEPARTMENTS OF SOCIAL SERVICES

DEPUTY/ASSISTANT DIRECTORS FOR FAMILY INVESTMENT

FAMILY INVESTMENT SUPERVISORS AND ELIGIBILITY STAFF

FROM:
ROBERT J. EVERHARD, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

RE:

IDENTIFYING CENSUS 2000 WORKERS


PROGRAM AFFECTED:
ALL PROGRAMS  

ORIGINATING OFFICE:
OFFICE OF POLICY, RESEARCH AND SYSTEMS

Action Transmittal 00-31 Revised provided information about excluding the income from temporary census employment in benefit calculations.  This Information Memo provides examples of pay statements and guidance for identifying temporary census employees.  

CENSUS WORKERS HIRED BY THE BUREAU OF THE CENSUS

The Bureau of the Census will employ the majority of temporary census workers in Maryland.  Customers will have pay statements that reflect their temporary status.  The first sample earnings statement is for temporary employees who are paid weekly.  This includes enumerators, so this pay statement will be the one most frequently seen.   Persons receiving this pay statement will nearly always meet the criteria for the income exclusion.   

If the pay statement does not indicate temporary employment, request that the employee to provide a copy of his or her SF-50B, Notification of Personnel Action.  The Bureau of the Census uses this form to appoint census staff.  For temporary employees eligible for the census income exclusion, the Not To Exceed (NTE) date should not exceed 180 days. 

CENSUS WORKERS HIRED BY PRIVATE CONTRACTORS

Private contractors run some Data Capture Centers.  Pay statements of census employees hired by private contractors may not indicate that the employee is a temporary hire.  If the pay statement does not indicate that the employee is a temporary hire, request that the customer obtain verification of temporary employment from the contractor.

The Bureau of the Census informed us that the Computer Sciences Corporation is the private contractor for the Data Capture Center in Essex.  A sample of a pay statement is attached. 

The National Finance Center is another private contractor.  According to our contact at the Bureau of the Census, local departments will probably not see any customers employed by this company.

INQUIRIES

Please contact Kay Finegan at 410-767-7939 with any questions.
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